


 

CHINESE NEW YEAR LUNCH:  

This event, held in February 2019, was organized by Barry Mah-Ming and Richard 

Chappell. It was held at the Fountain Restaurant. Charlayne Thornton-Joe, the 

presenter, who grew up in Victoria’s Chinatown, spoke about the “History of 

Victoria’s Chinatown Through the Eyes of Charlayne Thornton-Joe”.  

 


